
 

 
 

 
 
 

29 April 2016 
WELCOME TO TERM TWO 

 
 
 

Returning to school this week I was quickly reminded of the thriving community 

we are privileged to be part of.  

 

On Tuesday student achievement was recognised 

at the Performing Arts Perspectives and we 

welcomed our parents to discuss the progress of 

the students in our care. On Wednesday we 

acknowledged our history and stood together to 

remember the fallen in our ANZAC assembly and 

then on Friday we witnessed the spirit and 

athleticism of our students at the Inclusive Sports 

Carnival and the Cross Country Carnival. This all 

happened alongside regular classes and activities 

that occurred in Week 1.  

 

Welcome New Staff 

Christian OôConnor ï Humanities Teacher 

Marianna Vlahov - College Psychologist 

Irene OôNeill ï Lead Counsellor 

Ben Collins ï Audio Visual Technician 

 

Congratulations to Bridgette Richards 
We are extremely proud to announce that our Head Girl from 2015 Bridgette 

Richards was in the top percentile for the ATAR Dance Practical Examination 

from 2015 and successfully performed her Original Solo Dance item, entitled 

óTimeô, to a packed Concert Hall audience. 

 

Congratulations to Bridgette and to her ATAR Dance teacher Mrs Jessica 

Johnson as well as Dance teacher Mrs Haylee Benedetti.  This is the first time 

that the College has been in the Performing Arts Perspectives showcase so it 

is a huge achievement for us and a testament to the culture and rigour that is 

developing in Performing Arts here at the College. 
 

School Climate Surveys 
A random group of parents will receive an invitation to complete a school 

climate survey over the next two weeks.  If you are one of these parents, you 

are encouraged to complete the survey as the survey is important in guiding 

our school improvement processes. Selected families will receive the survey 

instructions through the mail.  An email reminder will also be sent to you next 

week. 

 
For your children 
 
 
 
Mark Antulov 

  



 

 

In Term 1, Prendiville was involved in fundraising for Project Compassion as part of Lent.  All of the 

money raised goes to the fantastic work of Caritas Australia and their work with communities both here 

and overseas.  As a College we raised $5101.50, thank you to everyone for their donations.  Also, to 

those who organised or contributed to the special events for fundraising, a big thanks too.  

 

On another note, for any Year 10 or 11 student needing Service Learning hours there are plenty of 

opportunities coming soon.  In a few weeks we will help out with the Salvation Army Red Shield appeal, 

I will advertise for help soon.  Also Baking Kitchen will start soon, Live Below the Line is next week and 

helpers are needed to goal and boundary umpire and run water for Senior Boys Football (Please see Mr 

Lynch).  Finally, remember there are ongoing opportunities advertised on the Prendiville Service Learning 

Portal, so have a look. 

 

Paddy Devlin 

Christian Service Learning Coordinator 

 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPH DAY - THURSDAY 5th MAY 

 

Annual school photographs will be taken on Thursday 5th May by Academy Photography.  All students 

must be immaculately attired in full College winter uniform, including blazer. The following grooming 

standards must be adhered to: 

 

¶ Hair is combed and/or tied back if below the collar 

¶ Red, black or white hair ties only 

¶ Full winter uniform including blazer (College jumper not to be worn for photos) 

¶ Polished shoes 

¶ Correct jewellery 

¶ Ties must be worn and top buttons done up 

¶ Girls are to wear black stockings/tights 

¶ All badges removed 

 

Students have received envelopes which are individually named. The envelopes must be given to the 

photographer on Photo Day even if a student is not purchasing photos. Instructions to parents regarding 

the cost and procedure for purchasing photographs will be on the envelope and payment must be 

included when the envelope is given to the photographer. 

 

Spare photo envelopes will be available from Student Administration for new students and anyone who 

needs a replacement. Envelopes for family photographs are also available from Student Administration. 

Family photographs will be taken during lunchtime on Photo Day. It is the responsibility of family groups 

to report to the photographer at the beginning of lunch to have a photo taken. 

 

Jenneth Stibi 

Deputy Principal 

 
  

CHRISTIAN SERVICE LEARNING 



 

 

LEARNING ENHANCEMENT AT PRENDIVILLE 

 

LEAP into to study in Term 2 

As summer gives way to autumn and Term 1 unfolds into Term 2, we 

are reminded once again, there is a season for all things. So as we 

launch into a fresh new term, we are presented with new challenges 

and even more opportunities to grow in our interests, to develop our 

strengths and talents and to reach for the stars. 

 

With tests and exams later on this term, let us take a look at how we 

can best prepare to give of our very best. The key is ñDonôt leave it for 

the last minute.ò 

 

The following study tips are a useful guide, but you may have your own that work best for you. Find the 

balance of what works best for you. 

 

1   Be Organised 

This includes organising your place to study. Find a space that is clear 

of distractions. Be prepared with your books, notes and all your study 

materials that you will need. 

 

2   Know Your Learning Style 

We all have different ways of learning. Get to know what works best for 

you. You may like to try different strategies. 

¶ Auditory learners learn by listening. If youôre an auditory learner, 

you could try reading your notes aloud and discussing them with 

other people. You might like to record key points and play them back. 

¶ Visual learners learn by seeing. If youôre a visual learner, you could use colours in your notes and 

draw diagrams to help represent key points. You could try to remember some ideas as images. 

¶ Tactile learners learn by doing. If youôre a tactile learner, you could use methods like role-playing or 

building models to revise key points. 

 

The University of Melbourne has a quick quiz you can take   to see what kind of learner you are. 

 

 Reference: 

 (http://www.youthcentral.vic.gov.au/studying-training/studying-tips-resources/top-10-study-tips) 

 

3   Study every Day 

 Set aside a time each day that you commit to study. This good practice develops a good habit. This could 

mean just reading through your coursework to revise and understand. It will help to reinforce your 

understanding and avoid the stress of last minute study. 

 

4   Plan your study time 

Having a study plan is good starting point. You may decide to start by setting aside a half an hour each 

day perhaps to spend on a subject which you are having most difficulty with.  Keep to your study time.  

You may decide to make a weekly to - do list of the things you need to have done by the end of the week.  

 

http://courseworks.unimelb.edu.au/scholarly_life/learning_styles
http://www.youthcentral.vic.gov.au/studying-training/studying-tips-resources/top-10-study-tips)


 

 

At the end of the week reflect on your progress.  It may be good practice to set aside a set time to spend 

on each task so as to avoid spending too much time on one task and not doing another. 

 

Plan to work for at least 45 minute minutes at a time and give yourself a break of at least 15 minutes 

between sessions. This will allow you to get the most out of your study time. Working too long on a task 

could decrease your performance. 

 

5   Read Review and Revise 

Reading over the work you have studied is a good practice.  It will 

help to further your understanding of concepts that you learnt 

throughout the week. 

 

6   Exercise Well. Eat Well 

Most importantly, you need to take care of yourself.  You will 

achieve the best results if you take care of yourself. Drink plenty of 

water and stay away from sugary treats. 

 

Stay positive 

 

For further tips on how to support your childôs learning journey you 

are welcome to contact Bev Reed, Learning Enhancement Coordinator at Prendiville. 

 

 

ITALIAN  

 

Salsa Day 

It is a tradition amongst many families of Italian heritage to gather once a year and make tomato sauce 

(salsa) for pasta. (Check out the opening scene of the movie Looking for Alibrandi, where Josie cheekily 

refers to it as ñNational Wog Dayò). This day embodies the Italiansô love of family and good food. It usually 

involves hundreds of tomatoes, the whole family and culminates in enough salsa for the extended family 

for a year.  

 

This year, on the last Thursday of Term 1, the Year 10 -12 Italian students took part in this tradition. The 

Monte family kindly donated 20 crates of tomatoes and, after disinfecting the bottles, the students washed 

the tomatoes, cut them up, put them through the sauce machine and then bottled them with some basil. 

At the same time other students were in the classroom making homemade pasta under the careful 

guidance of Mrs Giuttari and Prof Antonuccio. The afternoon culminated in a delicious ñspaghettataò ï a 

big feed of fresh pasta with our own home made sauce. BUONISSIMO!! 

 

Of course we couldnôt have done it on our own and we were blessed to have the help of many seasoned 

experts. A huge grazie to Mrs Donatelli and Nonna Concetta, Mrs Monte and Nonno Renzo and Mrs 

Giuttari. Last, but not least, it would not have been possible without the ever enthusiastic Miss Fogliani 

and her lovely dad Angelo, who took all the bottled sauce away, cooked it up overnight and delivered it 

back the next day. 

 

It was a fantastic opportunity for the students to actually óliveô an Italian tradition. Thanks also to Profs 
Green, Antonuccio and a special thanks to our photographer David Casella for all their help.  
 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 

 

Benvenuta Signorina Giulia 

The Italian Department welcomes our language assistant for term 

2, Signorina Giulia.  Giulia has recently graduated from the 

Università Cattolica di Milano and is here to spend 10 weeks 

helping students (and the teachers!) in the Italian classroom. She 

is being hosted by the Groenewegen and Sosa families and we 

extended a huge thankyou to them for their generosity. If you see 

Giulia around, please say Ciao and make her feel welcome. 

 

 

 

Save the Dateé.Sunday 15th May 

Italian film afternoon ï bring your mamme, bring your papà, bring your nonni and amici to the inaugural 

Prendi Italian Film Festival (a combined initiative of the Italian, Art and Home Economics Departments). 

The Year 12 Hospitality students will be preparing and selling a delicious Italian spuntino (afternoon tea).  

More details to follow. 

 

 

  



 

 

SPORTS NOTICES 

CAS Sport 
Welcome back all parents and students to another big term of sport at Prendiville.  This term you can all 

look forward to our Winter CAS Sport season, Interhouse and ACC X Country Carnivals, The Prendiville 

Day Multisports competition and Interhouse Surfing.  Combine this with plenty of SSWA sporting events, 

basketball clubs and the 100K Club, there is just about something for everyone available.  In order to stay 

abreast of all these events I would recommend that you continue to check the fortnightly newsletter 

publications but for more regular updates please check the SEQTA SPORTAL page. 

 

CAS Sport 

Thank you to all the students who have already signed up to try out for one of the 14 CAS sport teams 

available for this term. There is still the chance to sign up for the trials that are not taking place until Week 

2, however these will close by the end of the day on Monday ready for the trials to commence.  We are 

still chasing some more numbers for both the Year 7 Boys Soccer team and the Year 7 Girls Netball team. 

Please use the following link to complete the sign up and more information regarding the trials will be sent 

out via the notices on Monday Week 2. CAS Winter Sign Ups 

 

100K Club and ACC X Country 

Well done to all the students who participated in the Interhouse X Country on Friday of Week 1.  Our 

attention now turns to the ACC X Country race on the Thursday 2nd June.  Top performers will be formally 

invited to attend the 100K Club and train for the Interschool X Country team that will be named closer to 

the time. The 100K Club will remain open to all students who wish to attend.  Those students interested 

will just have to arrange to pick up a permission slip from Mr Birrell or Miss Barker in the PE Office before 

attending their first session. 

 

SSWA Events 

Please click on the following links for information on the respective SSWA representative teams. 

Girls Netball U12ôs 

Boys & Girls Interstate X Country 

 

Sporting Excellence 

Congratulations to all the students who competed at the National Surf Lifesaving Championships that took 

place during the school holidays in Queensland.  Special mentions to Owen Vorster (Year 11) and Ben 

Hillen (Year 9) who won gold and silver medals respectively in their 2km beach run events. 

 

Congratulations to the following students for their performances in the sailing arena. 

¶ Emily Englebert (Year 9) won the WA State Open Bic Dinghy Championship (silver fleet). 

¶ Tom Englebert (Year 8) came second in the WA State Mudlark Dinghy Championship. 

 

Jamie Birrell 

Sports Coordinator 

 

  

https://prendiville.wufoo.com/forms/s135wx3f0qyrgz6/
http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/netball/girls-12s/
http://www.schoolsportwa.com.au/interstate/cross-country/


 

 

INTERHOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


